WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 6 July 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Sue Shlackman; Cliff Roffey; Norman Roper; Arnold Scott; Jim Biggin

2. Absent: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Mike Blehs;

3. General Meeting of 13th May: The poor turn out was discussed. Whilst not the sole cause on balance it was felt that the location had been a large contributory factor. It was resolved that future public meetings would be held in the Community Hall, St Catherine’s Hill.

4. Council evictions of families on Dudmoor: The General Secretary reported that following another public enquiry (there had been four previous ones) CBC was attempting to evict five families from Dudmoor for allegedly residing in breach of planning regulations.

5. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported by the Treasurer to be £1680.34

6. Membership: The Membership Secretary reported that 599 subscriptions had been collected to date.

7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: In the absence of The Chairman The General Secretary reported that the JRA was investigating the planned purchase by CBC of Druitt Gardens in the town centre. The meeting expressed a wide range of views on this and other matters associated with town centre strategy. 

8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported that the hall is profitable and well booked. Access for the disabled remains a problem and particularly the provision of a lift to the upper floor.

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders reported a lively meeting. Her notes are appended. The meeting noted the change in attitude now evident from HCT and their supporters towards the concerns of residents. The views expressed by Derek Vaines, Head Gamekeeper of the Malmsbury Estate, were particularly welcomed.

10. Tree Felling on Town Common: The General Secretary reported that on 26th May CBC had once again rejected the HCT application for a felling licence and had referred the matter back to The Forestry Commission. CBC had in addition renewed its request for an independent hydrology report whilst also asking for a public enquiry. The General Secretary reported that he had written to The Forestry Commission expressing our support for both requests.

11. Tree Management in West Christchurch: The committee discussed a letter written by a resident to the Mayor, copied to us, complaining of the manner in which CBC managed individual trees in West Christchurch. He was particularly concerned that trees that required lopping (not felling) were causing problems but that the Tree Officer of CBC was insensitive to the problem. Members of the committee who had canvassed for signatures for the St Catherine’s Hill petition reported several conversations with residents that ran along similar lines. Other members expressed a need for caution in handling this matter, it being better to err on the side of conservation where trees are concerned. It was resolved that The General Secretary would draft a letter to CBC expressing the committee’s views.

12. Planning Applications: The General Secretary reported that he had written objecting to the proposed redevelopment of The Crooked Beam Restaurant and had circulated a note to local residents drawing their attention to this application to build a large block of flats.

13. Proposed New Traffic Regulations: Those relating to West Christchurch were discussed and deemed to be sensible.

14. Oak Trees in The Grove: The letter from CBC indicating that several trees were diseased and would need to be felled was discussed. It was resolved that The General Secretary would write to CBC requesting that they plant semi-mature trees as replacements.

15. Facilities for Young People: Norman Roper reported on the opening of the new Knapp Mill facility. It was resolved that The General Secretary should write a letter of thanks and congratulations to CBC

16. Proposed Bus Service for St Catherine’s Hill: The Secretary reported that Wilts and Dorset Bus Company had made no progress.

17. Blackwater Junction: It was resolved that The General Secretary should write to Dorset CC and suggest that the new cycle path from St Catherine’s Hill to Blackwater be clearly designated as such and request further particulars on any future plans to improve this busy bottleneck. 

18. Speaker for next public meeting: It was resolved that The General Secretary should approach the local police.

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm.

